The regular monthly meeting of the Board of Trustees of Caseyville Township was called to order at 5:30 p.m. by Supervisor Krummrich who directed Clerk Gough to call the roll, and upon roll call the following members answered present: Trustees Green, Scott, Lowry and Gibbs. Also present John Waldron, highway commissioner, and Todd Fleming, sewer system operations attorney.

Supervisor Krummrich directed Clerk Gough to read the minutes of the previous meeting. A motion was made by Mr. Green, second by Mr. Lowry to dispense with the reading of the minutes with the following roll call vote: Green – aye, Scott – aye, Gibbs – aye, Lowry – aye, Krummrich – aye. Motion carried by a vote of 5 ayes, and 0 nays.

A motion was made by Mr. Gibbs, second by Ms. Scott to approve the minutes of the previous meeting with the following roll call vote: Green – aye. Scott – aye, Gibbs – aye, Lowry – aye, Krummrich – aye. Motion carried by a vote of 5 ayes, and 0 nays.

A motion was made by Mr. Lowry, second by Mr. Krummrich to approve payment for the following bills with the following roll call vote: Scott – aye, Green – aye, Lowry – aye, Gibbs – aye, Krummrich – aye. Motion carried by a vote of 5 ayes, and 0 nays.

Bills were as follows:

Permanent Road Fund:	43,389.01
Town Fund:	37,547.07
Road & Bridge Fund:	6,418.13
General Assistance Fund:	3,621.76
Building & Equipment Fund:	373.18
Community Building Fund:	350.00
Permanent Road Fund:	148.95

Supervisor Krummrich spoke before the Board with the following information:

Another baseball team contacted the township about using the front ball diamond this summer. Water has been turned on for the back concession stand. The Athletics team painted the back building this week. Need to get another porta potty for the baseball tournament in May 2023.

Supervisor Krummrich made a motion for Attorney Fleming to proceed on an agreement with the county concerning a possible bike trail easement.

There were no painting bids turned in for a sewer system project this week.

A motion was made by Mr. Green, second by Ms. Scott to accept the lowest bid for replacing some new doors and locks the for the administration buildings from Earlinger Construction with the following roll call vote: Scott – aye, Green – aye, Gibbs – aye, Lowry – aye, Krummrich – aye. Motion carried by a vote of 5 ayes, and 0 nays.

Highway Commissioner Waldron spoke before the Board with the following information:

The road crew has been working on tree limb and branch removal. Completed road work on Old Collinsville Road. Delivered election supplies. Water line installation is being done. Cleaned the Road District shop building. Large item pick up will be held on May 8, 2023.

There being no further business to come before the Board, a motion to adjourn was made by Ms. Scott, second by Mr. Green with the following roll call vote: Lowry – aye, Gibbs – aye, Scott – aye, Green – aye, Krummrich – aye. Motion carried by a vote of 5 ayes, and 0 nays.

The next regular meeting will be held on May 11, 2023, 6 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,